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MEMORANDUM 

To: Mayor and City Council 

From: Danny Barton, Chief of Police 

Date: August 12, 2025 

Reference: Consider approval of an Interlocal Agreement, with the City of Grapevine, for 
detention services; and authorizing the Mayor to sign. 

2040: Sustainable Government 

Introduction: 
The City of Coppell Police Department is asking for approval from City Council to enter an Interlocal 
Agreement with the City of Grapevine for continued use of their city jail. The Interlocal Agreement 
is for three years at a flat fee cost of $124,085.50. Future rates will be based on a three-year rolling 
annual average of persons booked into the Grapevine Jail by Coppell PD. The agreed upon rate is 
currently $284.60 per prisoner. 

Background: 
The City of Coppell Police Department entered an Interlocal Agreement with the City of Grapevine 
for use of their jail services. The original interlocal agreement went into effect October 1, 2022 for a 
term of one year with two one-year extensions, which the City exercised in FY24 and FY 25. The 
final extension will expire on September 30, 2025. 

Legal Review: 
The Interlocal Agreement was reviewed by Bob Hager. 

Fiscal Impact: 
The $124,085.50 will be funded by the Crime Control Fund. This amount is within the annual 
budgeted jail costs in the Crime Control Fund. 

Recommendation: 
The Coppell Police Department is recommending approval of this agenda item. 
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